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TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal
School Improvement

● We had our new furniture for the CBE Classroom installed April 27th!
● Our last SIP day the students participated in our Pretzels with a Purpose - College, Career, and Life Kick-Off.

They rotated through three sessions - Introduction to Major Clarity and completed a career and personality
survey; completed their Panorama and CCRI Survey, and then participated in an Analysis of Conditions
Activity. The feedback that we have received from the students is very helpful and will be shared in my June
report.

● During the afternoon the teachers met with their SIP committees and completed an Analysis of Conditions
regarding our SIP Goals, then did the same with their curriculum teams.

Curriculum and Instruction
● Nothing to report

Assessment
● MAP Assessments have been completed! We have been using the data to identify strengths and areas of

improvement for the 23.24 School Year. I will have the overall achievement data included in my June report.
● High School Students completed the Panorama SEL Spring Benchmark Survey this week!

Pretzel Positives
We have a busy end of the school year ahead of us! Please note important dates on the NBHS End of the Year
Timeline.
2023 Golden Honors Awards Presentation
May 16th Foreigner Concert - Choir Performance
NBHS Q4 Recognition Assembly for Grades 9-11 will be on May 22nd
NBHS Student Council’s Students of the Month for April and May

● Student of the Month for April: Lily Pidcock My favorite part of the day is to see her in the hallway. She is
friendly with peers and always greets me by name with a smile. She is the first person to volunteer to help
others when they are struggling, especially students in the jr. high. In addition, she has supplied the District
with a steady stream of information about National Honor Society. She has put a different spin on monthly
stories to get the word out about what NHS does and how members are active in the classroom and
community.

● Student of the Month for May: Dylan Cook Dylan is a student who comes with a positive attitude each and
every day for class. He exemplifies what it means to be a Pretzel through his positive attitude, inclusion and
encouragement of classmates, and respect for his teachers!

Recommendations:
HS Agriculture - Kristy Weidhuner

Early Graduation Applications

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ltpx0d-V8kY3M397G1ACcoH5Ug_nHngN/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ltpx0d-V8kY3M397G1ACcoH5Ug_nHngN/view?usp=share_link
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRzzuq_tGnBTfx2aoloTNG9ZsKwNxSQGIj9u1P2LJzyWsmVHCIKHCjFHLy0Q1P-delWC6EOZC1SXtaQ/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000

